
Publicizing Children’s Reports 
 

 Licensee complied with the Commission’s former rule that required television 
broadcasters to publicize the existence and location of the station’s children’s television 
programming reports.  Licensee publicized the existence and location of the reports on its 
website and routinely ran on-air notifications for the same purpose.  However, due to an 
administrative error in coding the on-air notification in the WHNS traffic system, the on-air 
notification did not air between 1st Quarter 2018 – 1st Quarter 2019.  The error was discovered 
upon a change in station staffing.  Upon discovery of the error, the Station promptly resumed the 
on-air notification and amended all of the applicable Children’s Television Reports (FCC Form 
398).  Licensee notes that the WHNS website contained a continuous, active link to the station’s 
Children’s Television Program Reports during this time and that the Commission’s July 2019 
order eliminated the requirement that television broadcasters publicize the existence and location 
of their children’s programming reports. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


